
RETIRED TEACHERS’ HEALTHCARE COSTS TO BE

COUNTED AS NET SCHOOL SPENDING ACCORDING

TO SECTION 3 OF THE SENATE WAYS AND MEANS

VERSION OF THE STATE BUDGET

DESE, by law, could not consider health costs for retired

teachers to be part of net school spending for any district

in which such costs were not considered part of net school

spending in fiscal year 1994.  The above referenced lan-

guage was contained in H. 3401 the final 2014 budget as

passed by the House of Representatives. The Senate Ways

and Means Committee recommended a different approach

for the 127 districts whose retired teacher healthcare costs

were not included in their FY 1994 budget. The budget cur-

rently before the Senate contains the following provisions

concerning this matter: “Notwithstanding any general or

special law to the contrary, for fiscal year ending June 30,

2014, the commissioner of elementary and secondary edu-

cation shall begin a 4-year phase in of equal increments to

include health care costs for retired teachers as part of net

school spending, as defined in section 2 of chapter 70 of

the General Laws, for any district in which such costs were

not considered part of net school spending in the fiscal

year ending June 30, 1994. For fiscal year 2014, 1 quarter

of such cost shall be included in calculating fulfillment of

net school spending requirements; provided further, that

in districts currently in level IV or level V status under the

commonwealth’s accountability and assistance system, the

commissioner may delay or limit the inclusion of such

costs in calculating net school spending until such time as

their status is lowered to level III or below at which time the

commissioner shall begin, or resume, a 4-year phase in of

the remaining costs; and provided further, that during the 4-

year phase in period authorized under this section, the com-

missioner may waive penalties associated with deficiencies

in net school spending requirements up to an amount that

can be attributed to non-inclusion of health care costs for

retired teachers if the commissioner approves a schedule

submitted by the district to meet such requirements no later

than at the end of the 4-year phase in period.”

For some districts who spend substantially above net

school spending currently the effect of this proposed

changed may not be so severe.  However, there are a num-

ber of districts that would be substantially negatively

impacted in the aggregate over the four years by approxi-

mately $20 million.  Since this matter is not contained in

the House budget it will be, if passed by the Senate, the

subject of a conference committee. In conference changes

may be made to this language.  MASC recommends that

school districts contact their legislators, after having their

business managers analyze the language and figures con-

tained below.  It is the position of MASC that significant

changes of this nature should go through normal legisla-

tive process.  You may find the printout containing the

affected districts and the potential costs associated with

this net school spending change on the MASC website. 
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